Accessibility Advisory Group Minutes
Tuesday, 30th August 5:30pm – 7:30pm

Wellington City Council, 101 Wakefield St
Committee Room 1
Chairperson: 

Lee Rutene
Members:
Tim Pate, Julia Aguilar, Lee Rutene, Tristram Ingham, 

Christine Richardson, Alan Royal, Christine O’Sullivan,

Michael Bealing 

Councillors: 

Cr Lee, Cr Sparrow

ELT member: 

Jeremy Baker

WCC Staff: 

James Mather, Anne-Marie Miller, Brendan Jelley, Michael Faherty
5.30pm: Welcome from the Chair & Apologies 

Lee opened the meeting with a prayer

Apologies received from:

Christine Richardson

Apologies for being late from:

Cr David Lee

Absent without apology:

No conflicts of interest were declared by the group

5:35pm: Confirmation of Minutes

1. AAG to review previous minutes.

An AAG member noted that the minutes often represent questions or statements as from the whole of AAG, rather than as personal statements. 
This is a valid point, as such it is noted that this format will be changed for all further minute taking purposes.

5:40pm: North Kumutoto – Development of public space
1. Continuation of previous engagement with AAG.
2. Consultation on current design proposal.

3. Floor opened to AAG for questioning. 

Presentation was made to AAG on the North Kumutoto development.

Some materials were presented for feedback. 

Presentation has been tabled on Dropbox for AAG reference.

Questions & Answers:

Q – Will the lights at the Whitmore street crossing know that a cyclist is there?

A – They’re being designed with cyclists in mind. We are working with WCC on this and will take this up with the designers. The lights only turn green on every second phase due to traffic volumes. 

Q – Shared space query for you, is the path going to be delineated between footpath and car? Blind people prefer the textured edge, and a coloured contrast between the two is also a good idea.

A – The paving material is flush and looks the same. There are options to have a textured edge of where the cars will be. But we are seeking your feedback on this so that’s appreciated - we will take that on board for consideration. We will certainly look at incorporating delineation via texture. There will be a distinction between the car and pedestrian spaces, with an emphasis on pedestrian space. 

Q – The accessible journey, say you arrive in a powered wheelchair – how do we access this site and where would we park/arrive from public transport?

A – We are significantly reducing parking in the area, though we haven’t been through designation of accessible bays at this point. There are carparks outside the Meridian building with some outside Site 10 as well. The link to the railway station and bus depot will be greatly improved, which links into the accessible journey.
A – When we as developers of the waterfront separated from other Council aspects we realised there are some deficiencies that need to be addressed for mobility users. 

Q – Accessible bathrooms, will they be included in the development?

A – the intention that all routes throughout this space will be accessible. Any new crossings will be up to standard, and all spaces will be pram/wheelchair friendly as possible. Just south of the meridian building there are the “lobster-loo’s” that are open 24/7. 

The access points to the site are all compliant with 4121, with very low gradients. 
Q – Have you considered having handrails with curved edges to indicate they are ending?

A – Unclear answer

Q – The table you showed, are there enough spaces for a group of wheelchair users?
A – There is a dilemma there, if we put movable chairs they may end up in the harbour and we would need seats for those not in wheelchairs. We will think on this. 

Q – There are a number of mobility parks on the main Waterfront road. Sometimes there are issues about connectivity to the waterfront. There are also issues with the pedestrian timing issues for some people. 
A – I will take this up with the WCC traffic people. 

Q – On the surfaces, the one with the ridgeline down the middle is my preference. When I do slip a ridgeline can stop the slipping process – that’s very useful. 

Q – The bevelled edges and decks were identified as a tripping hazard when this was originally pitched, what’s been done to alleviate that?

A – What we have done has lifted them 300m high so there is a defined edge. We think this has increased visibility and would interact well with walking sticks/canes. 

Q – Will this attract skateboarders?

A – The surfaces we are using are not very skateboard friendly. They have quite a few subtle deterrents. 

We will be looking to lodge building consent later next month, but are still seeking feedback and am very keen to take your feedback on. 
Action:
AAG to review tabled presentation online, compile comments on the proposals in conjunction with the presentation and meeting notes. 
6:00pm: Water Supply Resilience Project 

1. Short presentation and discussion from Philippa Ross-James
Presentation tabled on Dropbox for AAG reference
Project is working in conjunction with 100 Resilient Cities.

Queries on final page posed to AAG.
Statements from AAG members on personal experiences with water storage and resilience:

· “I store water now, and have friends and family who understand my situation as well which is helpful.”
· “People with accessibility issues will likely be tenants, so that poses issues about how much water can be stored. I am not sure what Councils own housing supply is doing.”
· “Issues are around being able to lift water, and a solution would be a resilient neighbourhood to tackle problems. Spaces to store water as well are an issue.” 

· “Space to store the water if you are flatting is an issue. 20L is a huge amount of water, so storing outside would be ideal.” 

· “In Queensland we were advised that we needed at least 20L in the toilet. The assumption here seems to be that the roads will be working.”
· “Accessing things from the sea is going to be the solution to a lot of the problems we will be facing.”
Q – I think in low-density areas I think you need to push for self-sufficiency. In high density you need 20/30,000L tanks. Are these also tested/replaced?

A – They are. We are looking at more resilient options.


Q – Prince of Wales, that’s an issue isn’t it?

A – Yes. 

Q – I am interested in beyond 7 days. Is there anything being looked at higher level of service for medically dependant, as there is for power companies?

A – not that I know of but that’s a good point that I will put to the team.


Q – Has there been consideration of incentives for the public, such as a rebate? There is the Greater Wellington insulation scheme. 
A – That’s a question for Council. The tanks are provided at a really low price. WREMO is going to be working with schools and to run fundraisers. We have considered some free options. 

Action:

AAG to review tabled presentation online, compile comments on the proposals in conjunction with the presentation and meeting notes. 
Advisor to send these through for consideration and development to Wellington Water. 

6:20pm: Parking Developments  
1. Brendan Jelley to present project 
2. AAG invited to feedback

Brendan’s presentation tabled on Dropbox for AAG’s reference.
Q – Allen St is missing a lot of the plates.

A – Allen St has a differing street surface; we are bolting these down to prevent removal. 

Q – This information could be used for demand forecasting, which WCC doesn’t do very well currently. 
A – Absolutely, this could shape a lot of our future transport solutions. 

Q – Parks that could be backed into would be much more preferable for mobility parks where persons need to be offloaded. 

A – We will pass that feedback to the engineers

Q – What steps are being taken to stop misuse of mobility parks prior to the RFID chips? What if we entered some other piece of authentication?

A – The machines aren’t as configurable as we would like, but we can explore that concept.

Q – You could also look at a mobility parking solution on the App?

A – We have an alert that goes on all mobility bays for our officers to go and verify. 

Q – The whole concept of opportunists is a problem, what can we do? Instant fines?

A – We have a lot greater awareness of this due to all the data we are getting and we will explore 

Q – You mentioned you were upgrading signage; there is some confusion about the distinction between the extensions available to mobility users and some displayed information. This could be made clearer. 
A – We will look into making those clearer. 

6:40pm: Blind Square 
1. Anna-Marie & Jono to speak to blind square project

2. AAG invited to feedback
Anna-Marie speaks to the BlindSquare sensors – link to this to be sent to AAG. 
Sensors relay information to BlindSquare users in real time relevant to their orientation to the sensor (door position on left or right depending on location)

App is currently available on iOS but other versions in the works.

The beacons have been provided by the parent company of BlindSquare (Compactio), and there is a maintenance cost that WCC is covering. We are calling this project phase1. 

Any organisation within the target area can be equipped with the sensors, CQ hotel has some online currently. 
A member of AAG highlighted the issue with affordability of iOS systems, and not further alienating accessibility users. 

Radiola have developed realtime signs that are compatible with the BlindSquare beacons. 

GWRC have been working on a toggle that tells you what busses are coming up when you are near a bus stop and what’s coming up – there are some teething issues with this which BlindSquare could assist with.

Q – How do I know this is happening if I step off a cruise ship?

A – We are developing some publicity as this has all developed rather quickly, in partnership with Ocular and Blind Foundation. 


Anna-Marie noted the official launch of this initiative on the 20th September. 


Q- What outcome measures for this phase of the trial do you have?

A – The Blind Foundation will assist with this, as well as number of downloads of the app. We will also be looking at stories from people (qualitative data)

Q – You could also look at beacon use as a statistic. 

Anna-Marie also advised how beacon messaging can be layered, for multiple purposes. 

Anna-Marie also advised that the Accessible Map is still being developed based on AAG feedback and will be handed out with new feedback being able to be taken on board. 

Jono demonstrates the digital version of the Accessibility Map to AAG. 

Next phase is confirming all the data, making sure it is correct as well as ensuring the right type of information is on the map. 
Queries from AAG members to Jono regarding the map below;

Q – Can you plan a route?

A – Not yet, but I know that can be done so I will be looking at exploring that.

Q – Can you send out a link once its ready for external feedback?

A – Yes, you will be one of the first groups to get access. 

Q – How does this map relate to an overall “accessibility” map? You could possible get access from NZTA?
A – I know there is a master map; however I am still trying to get my hands on that. 
Q – Who is going to be responsible for the information on the map?

A – That would be me (Jono). 

Q –Iis there an option for ongoing feedback? User suggested updates would be great.
A – I am not aware of those capabilities at the moment, but I agree that would be fantastic. 

Q – You mentioned there was a level of services at parks? I didn’t know there was a standard for those currently, that’s similar to a building standard. A definition of accessibility for those spaces would be awesome. 

7:00pm: Accessibility Action Plan 

1. Discussion of council outcome

2. Update from Geoff & James

3. Consideration of further ideas 

This item wasn’t discussed due to timing issues
7:10pm: AAG Structure Update 

1. James to update on recruitment, AAG advice to be considered

2. AAG structure to be discussed (co-chairs?)

This item wasn’t discussed due to timing issues
7:15pm: Councillors Update 

1. Councillor David Lee to provide AAG with relevant updates
This item wasn’t discussed due to timing issues
7:20pm: Other Business 

1. AAG invited to raise relevant matters 

2. This item wasn’t discussed due to timing issues
Portfolio Groups:

1. Accessible Wellington Action Plan 
WCC Staff:  Geoff Lawson, James Mather

AAG: Alan Royal, Christine O’Sullivan, Christine Richardson, Michael Bealing, Tim Pate, Tristram Ingham 
Action List:

1. AAG to review tabled presentation online, compile comments on the proposals in conjunction with the presentation and meeting notes. 
Advisor to send these through for consideration and development to Isthmus. 

(Completed)
2. AAG to review tabled presentation online, compile comments on the proposals in conjunction with the presentation and meeting notes. 
Advisor to send these through for consideration and development to Wellington Water. 

(Completed)
